SOUTH BRISTOL TOWN BOARD MEETING

Sept. 10, 2001


REGULAR MEETING
The regular meeting of the South Bristol Town 

Sept. 10, 2001
Board was called to order at 7:30pm at the Town Hall, 6500 Gannett Hill Rd. W., Bristol Springs, NY.

PRESENT
Daniel Marshall, Supervisor


Mitch Cornish, Councilman


Dale Stoker, Councilman


Thomas Hawks, Councilman

ABSSENT
Beverly Wilson, Councilman

RECORDING SECRETARY
Betty Collins, Town Clerk

OTHERS
Mary & Bruce Hawkins, Deb Choicie, Allison Cooper, Deb Boggs, Deb Minute, Sybil Dutcher, Jack Centner, Doug Troup, Wendy Boehmer, Heinz Altmann, John Rouse, Jason Schinsing, Welch family, Suzanna Eygabroat, Erwin Nunlist, Larry & Kathy Duel, Fred Sarkis, Donna Goodwin, Tom Kopf, Joy House, Jen Etheridge, L.M. Vail, Jay Dutcher, Randy Slover, John Groesbeck, others

CLERK’S MINUTES
On motion of Councilman Cornish, seconded by Councilman Hawks the minutes for the Town Board meeting dated August 13, 2001 were ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Hawks.

PRIVILEGE OF FLOOR
Supr. Marshall said that we have a presentation of the new South Bristol web site to be given by Councilman Hawks and a gentleman from Sequel Innovations.


Councilman Hawks gave about a twenty-minute presentation on the web site and portals of the Town and introduced John Groesbeck from Sequel Innovations.


John Rouse asked how come you target the older generation and not younger kids?


Councilman Hawks said that you are looking at the foundation; please give us suggestions.


Heinz Altmann asked if the CEO and Supervisor’s reports could be on the web site?


Councilman Hawks said that it is either going on it or is being worked on.


Fred Sarkis said that he looked at it and was impressed with the photographs and you can download them.


Supr. Marshall said that his e-mail is forwarded to his place of employment and he receives it all day.


Erwin Nunlist spoke regarding a dog ordinance.  He dislikes it; packs of dogs in the woods are a nuisance and we should get rid of them but why should every other dog suffer because of it.  He said that we have an ordinance already with the DEC; the dogs we have can be our protection.  He said that he uses his own dog to chase the deer out of his vineyard and he is his protection when going into the woods by giving warning.  He said that we have coyotes and bear.  He said that he talked to someone from Naples and it doesn’t work; it is the same idea as the gun law and he is against it.


Supr. Marshall said that it is not cast into concrete yet and we are in the process of developing something.  He said that after we draft this there will be a public hearing on the proposal.


Dr Ly Maugh Vail, 6746 Gannett Hill Rd., said that she was concerned that she was not officially notified and you have clarified that and the neighbors are usually willing to work out their problems.  She said that everyone on her road has dogs and they sometimes bark; she would hate to see that barking dogs would be a nuisance.

CEO REPORT
On motion of Councilman Stoker, seconded by Councilman Hawks the CEO Report for August was ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Hawks.


CEO Centner said that he spoke with the owner of the property that has not conformed and there will be action on it soon.


Supr. Marshall said that they have a letter from the architect saying that the meeting room is safe.

HIGHWAY COMMITTEE
Councilman Stoker reported on roadwork that is being done by the Highway Dept. and said that they are working on the Cold Storage Building.

COMMUNICATION COMM.
Councilman Hawks said that we will be looking at a server.

BUILDING & GROUNDS COMMITTEE


Councilman Cornish said that the Town Hall is being looked into.


Highway Supt. Duel said that this happened in about the last sixty days because of the heat up there.  He said that they are coming back again this Thursday and will patch the hole and adjust the doors.

ENVIRONMENTAL COMM.
Councilman Cornish said that the Honeoye Lake Watershed Committee is forging ahead on logging regulations and Honeoye Lake Watershed Regulations.  He said that anything we pass on the logging we would have to enforce.


Supr. Marshall said that one of the uniform laws is the Uniform Docking & Mooring and we have no lakefront on Honeoye Lake.

COMMUNITY AFFAIRS COMMITTEE


Supr. Marshall said that this Saturday is South Bristol Daze and the officials are invited to be in the parade.

AMENDED SUPR’S. REPORT
Supr. Marshall said that last month we approved the Supr’s. report and it has been amended.


On motion of Councilman Stoker, seconded by Councilman Hawks the amended Supr’s. Report was ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Hawks.

RICHMOND FIRE CONTRACT
Supr. Marshall said that the Honeoye Fire Department just tacked on 5% on each year.


On motion of Councilman Stoker, seconded by Councilman Hawks they would accept the Richmond Fire Dept. proposal for coverage for the next three years.


Supr. Marshall said that he would like to send a letter saying we would like to see a different procedure in the future.


Councilman Cornish said that he would like to see it for only one year.


Supr.  Marshall agreed.


Councilman Stoker withdrew his motion.


Councilman Hawks withdrew his second.


On motion of Councilman Cornish, seconded by Supr. Marshall the agreement to give the Richmond Fire Department a 5% increase for the year 2002 in the total amount of $13,768 and request an annual report showing estimates for the future was ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Hawks.

DOG CONTROL ORDINANCE
Supr. Marshall said that you have a draft; it is a broad suggestion in that you can scratch, add to, delete etc.  He discussed Section 5 B and thought perhaps the complaint should be filed with the Town Clerk.  He discussed Section 4 regarding barking dogs as there is no noise ordinance.


Town Attorney Dutcher said that Section 4 C is the least able to enforce.


Councilman Stoker said that we are a rural town and he thinks Section 4 C and F are unenforceable.


Supr. Marshall said that it is not a leash law; it is a control law.  He said that we are trying to control a dog that is at large and no one is in control.  He said that he thinks we should take out the barking dogs.


Wendy Boehmer said that she has dogs barking for two or three hours straight in the night.  She has considered moving; we do need something.


Councilman Cornish said that he doesn’t think we need Section 4 F.


Bruce Hawkins said that regarding dogs that run at large and don’t remain on their own property, he has livestock and he can shoot them.


Suzanne Eygabroat spoke for the need of dog control.


Supr. Marshall asked is the Town of South Bristol ready to hire a dog enforcer?  He said no we are not ready, it would be the County Sheriff and the Humane Society.


L. M. Vail said that dogs are picked up now by the Humane society.


Randy Slover said that we are looking for a law to protect us against a dog that is licensed that is a nuisance.


Joy House said that perhaps we could draw up a nuisance ordinance.


Supr. Marshall said that Ontario County wants a uniform dog law for the County.


Councilman Cornish said that we didn’t really address dangerous dogs.


Councilman Stoker suggests for Section 5 F - $50., $500, $1,000.


Supr. Marshall said that we need to look at it next month.


Randy Slover said that the Board should make Section 4 C specific, such as night hours.


The Town Board agrees.


The Town Board agreed to strike Section 4 F.


Wendy Boehmer asked what is a dangerous dog?


Supr. Marshall said that he doesn’t know.

ZBA – LEAD AGENCY
Supr. Marshall said that we received a letter from the Zoning Board of Appeals regarding the ZBA being Lead Agency for two tower applications, #2001-070Z and #2001-069Z.


The Town Board took no action.

APPOINT TO BOARD OF ASSESSMENT REVIEW


On motion of Councilman Stoker, seconded by Councilman Hawks Resolution #42-2001 reappointing Henry Dutcher to the BAR was ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Hawks.

RESOLUTION #42-01

 WHEREAS, the term of Henry Dutcher on the Board of Assessment Review expires on September 30, 2001 and he does desire reappointment; be it

  RESOLVED, the Town Board of the Town of South Bristol, hereby reappoints Henry Dutcher residing at 5565 Co Rd #33, phone number (716)229-2320 as a member of the South Bristol Board of Assessment Review, effective October 1, 2001 thru September 30, 2006.


cc:Real Property Tax Services, Ont. Co.

   
Chairman, Board of Assessment Review

NYS Office of Real Property Services - Certification & Training

NYS PLANNING CONFERENCE
Supr. Marshall said that we have a request that ZBA member, Nadina Stevens, be allowed to attend the NYS Planning Federation Conference in Saratoga Springs, NY.  He said that it is a fair amount of money for this.


Town Attorney Dutcher asked isn’t there a conference in Mt. Morris or one that is closer?


On motion of Supr. Marshall, seconded by Councilman Hawks the denial of the request for Nadina Stevens to attend the NYS Planning Conference was ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Hawks.

LIQUOR LICENSES
Town Clerk Collins advised the Town Board that Lock’s Stock ‘N Barrel and Bristol Mountain have applied for renewal of their liquor licenses.

TOWN CLERK’S REPORT
On motion of Councilman Stoker, seconded by Councilman Cornish the Town Clerk’s Report for August was ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Hawks. 

SUPR’S. REPORT
On motion of Councilman Cornish, seconded by Councilman Stoker the Supr’s. Report for August was ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Hawks. 

TRANSFER – CAPITAL RESERVE ACCOUNT – HIGHWAY BUILDINGS


On motion of Councilman Hawks, seconded by Councilman Cornish Resolution #43-2001, authorizing expenditures from Capital Reserve Account was ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Hawks.

RESOLUTION #43-2001
 WHEREAS, the Town of South Bristol has established a Capital Reserve Account – Highway Buildings- for the purpose of making improvements to the Town Highway Buildings; and

  WHEREAS, said Capital Reserve Account has a current balance of $75,000; and

  Whereas, expenditures totaling  $9646.92 have been made for improvements, and now, therefore, be it

Resolved, that the South Bristol Town Board approve the transfer of  $9646.92 from the Capital Reserve Account – Highway Buildings to General Fund Account A1640.22 Cold Storage Building; and further 

Resolved, that the Supervisor of the Town of South Bristol be and is authorized to make the necessary payments from that account.

BUDGET AMENDMENT
On motion of Councilman Hawks, seconded by Councilman Stoker the following budget amendment was ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Hawks.


DEBIT A599    Appropriated Fund Bal $9,646.92


CREDIT A1640.22 Cold Storage Bldg  $9,646.92

TRANSFER
On motion of Councilman Stoker, seconded by Councilman Hawks the following budget transfer was ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Hawks.


From A8160.4 to A8160.2                       $3,250.00

TRANSFERS
On motion of Councilman Cornish, seconded by Councilman Hawks the following budget transfers were ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Hawks.


From A3520.4 to A3510.4                   
$15.16


From A1910.4 to A5010.4
$89.18


From A7140.4 to A7140.1
$500.00


From A1650.2 to A1650.4
$645.00


From A1910.4 to DA5130.2
$3,450.00

AUDIT HIGHWAY FUND
On motion of Councilman Stoker, seconded by Councilman Hawks the Highway Fund bills, abstract #9, numbers 189 through 200 for a total of $12,796.50 were ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Hawks.

AUDIT GENERAL FUND BILLS
On motion of Councilman Stoker, seconded by Councilman Cornish the General Fund bills, abstract #9, numbers 372 through 380 for a total of $21,564.59 were ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Hawks.

ADJOURN
On motion of Councilman Hawks, seconded by Councilman Stoker and carried the meeting adjourned at 9:25 PM.


Respectively submitted:


Betty Collins


Town Clerk

